

PROMOTION TEST ENGLISH FOR TEENS (ET) – 4

(FORM A)

Time: 50 minutes

I. LISTENING COMPREHENSION

Part A. Answering Questions

Directions: Listen to the questions. Choose the correct option to answer each question.

For example:

You will hear a question: When do you have your choir practice?

You will read in your test booklet:

- (A) In the class.
- (B) After school.
- (C) With my classmates.

Since the correct answer is **(B)**, mark the letter **B** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

(A) ~~(B)~~ (C)

Now, let's begin with part A.

1. (A) Rice and vegetables.
 (B) At one o'clock.
 (C) With my sisters.
2. (A) At the gym.
 (B) For the stationery.
 (C) From other students.
3. (A) In the office.
 (B) Very much.
 (C) A big salary.
4. (A) Study hard.
 (B) Very well.
 (C) Litter.
5. (A) Very crowded
 (B) A Movie premiere.
 (C) At a restaurant.
6. (A) Twenty.
 (B) Three times.
 (C) Twenty-five dollars.

7. (A) A bit skinny.
 (B) Eight years.
 (C) Some birds.
8. (A) Three days.
 (B) So-so.
 (C) At home.
9. (A) There are many comic books.
 (B) I can go there by myself.
 (C) Just pass the crossroad.
10. (A) No, they are at home.
 (B) No, they like their jobs.
 (C) No, I'm the only child.

B. Understanding Dialogs

Directions: In this part, you will hear several dialogs. After each dialog, there will be a question about it. Select the picture which best answers each question.

For example:

You will hear a dialog: Boy: I want to have a career just like my father.
 Girl: What does your father do?
 Boy: He's a geologist. He analyzes the earth structure.

You will hear a question: What does the boy's father do for a living?

You will see in your test booklet:

(A)	(B)	(C)
		

Since the correct answer is (A), mark the letter **A** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example: **X**(A) (B) (C)

Now, let's begin part B.

11.

(A)	(B)	(C)
		

12.

(A)	(B)	(C)																		
<table><tr><td>SCIENCE LAB</td><td>LIBRARY</td></tr><tr><td colspan="2"></td></tr><tr><td colspan="2">NURSE'S OFFICE</td></tr></table>	SCIENCE LAB	LIBRARY			NURSE'S OFFICE		<table><tr><td colspan="2">LIBRARY</td></tr><tr><td colspan="2"></td></tr><tr><td>NURSE'S OFFICE</td><td>SCIENCE LAB</td></tr></table>	LIBRARY				NURSE'S OFFICE	SCIENCE LAB	<table><tr><td colspan="2">SCIENCE LAB</td></tr><tr><td colspan="2"></td></tr><tr><td>LIBRARY</td><td>NURSE'S OFFICE</td></tr></table>	SCIENCE LAB				LIBRARY	NURSE'S OFFICE
SCIENCE LAB	LIBRARY																			
NURSE'S OFFICE																				
LIBRARY																				
NURSE'S OFFICE	SCIENCE LAB																			
SCIENCE LAB																				
LIBRARY	NURSE'S OFFICE																			

13.

(A)	(B)	(C)
		

14.

(A)	(B)	(C)
\$ 30 	\$ 33 	\$ 13 

15.	(A)	(B)	(C)
			

Part C. Understanding Short talks

Directions: You will hear several short talks. After each short talk, there will be a question about it. Select the option which best answers each question.

For example:

You will hear a short talk:

Morning everyone. This is my report about Jordan. For breakfast, he usually has a toast. He sometimes eats noodles, too. Jordan likes milk very much. So, he drinks milk every morning.

You will hear a question:

What does Jordan sometimes have for breakfast?

You will read in your test booklet:

- (A) Milk.
- (B) Toast.
- (C) Noodles

Since the correct answer is (C), mark the letter **C** on your answer sheet with an **X**.

Look at the example:

A B **X**

Now, let's begin Part C.

16. (A) Set up a booth.
(B) Play a drama.
(C) Perform a choir.
17. (A) Flies an airplane.
(B) Treats sick people.
(C) Takes care of her children.
18. (A) It was boring.
(B) It was interesting.
(C) It was frightening

19. (A) A helmet.
(B) A life-vest.
(C) A swimsuit.
20. (A) To the bakery.
(B) To the gas station.
(C) To the bookstore.

THIS IS THE END OF THE LISTENING COMPREHENSION TEST.

III. VOCABULARY

A

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the dialog.

Ben: What do you usually do when it's 21. (A) computer session
(B) recess time
(C) holiday
at school?

John: I like playing outside with my classmates.

Emily: Will you bring something for lunch tomorrow?

Palmer: Of course, I'm going to bring 22. (A) a sandwich,
(B) orange juice,
(C) a heart-shaped clock,
my favorite.

Shirley: Look! There are many people on that hill. Do they live there?

Trisha: Yes, they live 23. (A) on the rice field.
(B) on the boat.
(C) in the huts.

Eva: What will Ann do to prepare her birthday party?

Fiona: She will help with 24. (A) the decoration.
(B) the performance.
(C) the stationary.

Gerry: Why do you want to be a doctor?

Ben: Because I like 25. (A) to analyze sick people.
(B) to treat
(C) to be

Emma: Did you go to Glen's album launching yesterday?

Tom: Yes, I went there with my brother. And, look! I've got a free CD with

26. (A) his photo album.
(B) his autograph.
(C) his greetings.

Danish: You looked so different in this photo. You weren't skinny. How old were you?

Indri: I was five and I was 27. (A) slim.
(B) gloomy.
(C) chubby.

Julie: How was the movie you watched last Saturday?

Rose: I was very disappointed because the film was 28. (A) interesting.
(B) frightening.
(C) boring.

Evan: Why don't you use this knife?

Brad: I don't think I can use it because it's not 29. (A) sharp.
(B) new.
(C) heavy.

Ken: You look cool in that life vest.

Lim: Thanks. I always love 30. (A) swimming.
(B) snorkeling.
(C) water rafting.

C.

Directions: Choose the correct answers to complete the passage.

Last month, I visited my grandparents in their hometown. I **31.** (A) went
(B) left
(C) ran
Jakarta on Sunday. I went there by train. My grandparents reminded me to bring my
raincoat because it **32.** (A) poured most of the time. And to protect my
(B) rained
(C) snowed
feet from getting wet, I also had to prepare **33.** (A) a hat.
(B) an umbrella.
(C) rubber boots.

I arrived at the train station at 8 AM. I had to continue my trip by bus and it
34. (A) drove about one hours to get to my grandparents' house. On the way,
(B) spent
(C) took
I passed many **35.** (A) shopping centers. There were police officers ready
(B) crossroads.
(C) parks.
to help car drivers at the traffic lights. The city has changed a lot and it was
36. (A) busier. Along the street, I could find many **37.** (A) post offices.
(B) longer. (B) gas stations.
(C) higher. (C) Internet cafes.

So, people could browse for information easily. While I was enjoying my ride, suddenly
the bus stopped. It had **38.** (A) a flat tire. The driver stopped the bus at
(B) an accident.
(C) a traffic jam.
the side of the road. It took him half an hour to replace **39.** (A) the puncture.
(B) the tire.
(C) the nails.
Then, the bus went on. I finally **40.** (A) got off
(B) ran away the bus in front of my
(C) jumped out
grandparents' house. They were there to give me a warm welcome

III. USAGE**A.**

Directions: Choose the correct answer to complete the dialogs.

41. John: Excuse me. Can you tell me the way to the nearest bookstore?

Wira: Sure. Just go straight ahead. Turn left at the T-junction. There's a big bookstore on that street (A) across from the Internet café.
(B) between
(C) on the corner of

42. Stan: What does your uncle do for a living?

Mia: He's a scientist. Right now he (A) conducted a research on
(B) conducts
(C) is conducting
fossil fuels.

43. Lara: Let's check. Sleeping bag, paper plates, a flashlight, matches... Hmm, what else do we need to bring?

Seth: What about spoons? We need (A) any spoons for us to eat.
(B) some
(C) few

44. Tim: Hi, Dewi. Where did you go last weekend?

Dewi: Hi, Tim. I (A) go to my grandparents' house in Bandung
(B) went
(C) was going
with my family. We just got back last night.

45. Rick: Don, is this your pencil? May I borrow it?

Don: No, it's not (A) mine. I don't know whose that is.
(B) me.
(C) my.

B.

Direction: Choose the options that best complete the dialog.

Situation: Jack and Denise are schoolmates. Jack is inviting Denise to go somewhere.

Jack: Hi, Denise. How are you?

Denise: Hi, Jack. Not bad. And you?

Jack: I'm great. Listen, do you want to go with me and Carrie to the mall after school?

Denise: Oh, I want to, **46.** (A) or I can't. I have to attend a piano
(B) and
(C) but
lesson at two, and then a French course at five.

Jack: Wow, you're always that busy **47.** (A) on Mondays?
(B) at
(C) in

Denise: Mondays and Wednesdays. By the way, I met your cousin, Tina, last
Saturday. She's really tall now, even **48.** (A) tall than you.
(B) taller
(C) more tall

Jack: Really? Where did you see her?

Denise: At the City Mall. I **49.** (A) am having lunch with my sister when
(B) was having lunch
(C) had lunch
I saw her. I **50.** (A) asked her to join us but she said no.
(B) was asking
(C) ask
She was in a hurry.

C.

Direction: Choose the options that best complete the passage.

Dear diary,

Last weekend was the best ever. I 51 (A) go to Ujung Kulon with my
(B) going
(C) went

family: my parents, grandparents, uncle Bob, aunt Tia, and my cousins. We left

52 (A) at Saturday morning. It took 53. (A) us around four
(B) on (B) we
(C) in (C) our

hours to get there. By the time we arrived, it was drizzling. We stayed in a guest

house. It was not big, 54. (A) and it was beautiful. It had two bedrooms
(B) but
(C) or

and a neat kitchen. And it had a swimming pool in the backyard! I wanted to go out.

So, I quickly unpacked 55. (A) me luggage and then hurried to the
(B) my
(C) mine

beach. The view was awesome. There 56. (A) is white sand as far as one
(B) was
(C) were

could see, 57. (A) and the water was so blue. I 58. (A) enjoy
(B) but (B) enjoyed
(C) or (C) was enjoying

the scenery when my parents called me. It was time for lunch. After lunch, my cousins

and I decided to go for a swim. So, we put on 59. (A) our swimsuits and
(B) us
(C) ours

goggles. We 60. (A) swimming until late afternoon that day.
(B) swam
(C) swim

It was really exciting.

IV. READING COMPREHENSION

A.

Amran joins the basketball team in his school. He is one of the best players there. However, this is not something he achieved easily. He has to practice hard and pay close attention to his diet.

One of the most important things for an athlete is energy. Carbohydrate is known as a good energy source, so Amran consumes a lot of it. For breakfast, he always has a plateful of rice and to accompany it, sometimes he has eggs or beef. He also drinks a glass of milk and mineral water. Amran does not always have rice for lunch, though. Sometimes he has potatoes or pasta. He also has chicken and vegetables to go with it. Amran drinks a lot because his body needs water to replace the liquid loss he experiences during practice. His dinner is more or less the same with his lunch: it is high in carbohydrate, protein, and mineral.

Directions: Read the following statements. Choose **A** if the statement is **TRUE**, **B** if it is **FALSE**, and **C** if it is **NOT CLEAR**.

61. Amran is a good basketball player.
62. Amran is the captain of a basketball team.
63. Amran has rice, eggs or beef for breakfast.
64. Amran does not sweat a lot during basketball practice.
65. Amran doesn't like potatoes and pasta for dinner.

B.

I've had the most exciting weekend. I took a trip with a group of tourists to Gloucester to see some of the world's most beautiful animals. After a long trip by bus, we got on the ship named the "Privateer". We were on our way to see the whales on that sunny day. After a while, we stopped and everyone on the ship started to shout. They saw humpback whales. A guide gave us some information about the whales. She told us that what we saw were a singing whale and a fin back whale. The singing whale was 50 feet long, and the fin back whale was 70 feet long. Their names were "Salt" and "Pepper". A biologist and a fisherman gave the names. They were swimming together all the time. Sometimes, they swim very close to the ship. We thought that we could touch them. But, we couldn't. I could only take twenty-seven pictures of them. They were quick and stayed on the surface of the ocean just for a short time. It was really an unforgettable experience.

Directions: Choose the best answers to complete the sentences.

66. The writer went to the Gloucester by...
(A) train.
(B) bus.
(C) ship.
67. During the trip, it was ...
(A) sunny.
(B) cloudy.
(C) raining.
68. When people on the ship saw the whales, they ...
(A) clapped.
(B) shouted.
(C) stopped.
69. The length of the singing whale is ...
(A) 70 feet.
(B) 60 feet.
(C) 50 feet.
70. Salt and Pepper were not named by ...
(A) a biologist.
(B) a guide.
(C) a fisherman.

71. The whales was swimming very close to the ship, but people couldn't ...
 (A) feed them.
 (B) catch them.
 (C) touch them.
72. The writer took the pictures of the whales ...
 (A) 27 times.
 (B) 70 times.
 (C) 72 times.

C.

Dear diary,

I just got back from a convention and I still can't believe myself. You know why? I met my favorite actor. I was in the same room and breathed in the same air as Jake Grey. It must be a dream. But, it was not. I did meet him. I thought he was good-looking and talented. But, I was wrong. He was much more than that. Jake was so amazing in many ways. He was patient with all of us. He was enthusiastic about the convention. He was also kind and ready to give a smile and an answer to anyone.

The day began with the stage talk at 9:30 in the morning. My friends and I could get good seats in the third row on the left of the stage. The spot was just perfect for taking pictures. Jake went on stage and said, "Howdy". Then, he told us how happy he was to be there and thanked all of us for our support.

Time went by. It was almost the time for the photo shoot session. I waited in front of the photograph room along with about twenty other people. There were several sessions for the photo shoot. I almost couldn't say anything. My knees went weak because I would meet my idol in person. When I was actually standing in front of him, I felt so happy. I was in heaven!!

73. What is the diary entry about?
 (A) Meeting a favorite actor.
 (B) Doing a photo shoot.
 (C) Dreaming to be in heaven.
74. Where was the writer?
 (A) At Jake Grey's house.
 (B) At a movie set.
 (C) At a convention.
75. What was Jake NOT ready to give?
 (A) His autograph.
 (B) His smile.
 (C) His answer.

76. How was Jake like?
(A) Smart.
(B) Friendly
(C) Polite.
77. What started at 9:30 am?
(A) Stage performance.
(B) Stage talk.
(C) Photo shoot.
78. Where was the writer's seat?
(A) In the third line on the left of the stage.
(B) In the second line on the right of the stage.
(C) In the third line on the right of the stage.
79. How did the writer feel before the photo shoot session?
(A) Great.
(B) Sorry.
(C) Nervous.
80. What could be found in front of the photograph room?
(A) A crowd of people.
(B) A couple of people.
(C) A line of people.